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T.I.M.E. Charter School Petition Denied by LACOE Again 
The Board of Education denied the T.I.M.E. Charter School (TCS) Petition Wednesday, October 23. 
This was the second time TCS has submitted a charter petition to the District. The previous petition 
was denied by both the District and the Los Angeles County Office of Education (LACOE).  

TCS appealed the Board’s decision at the County level. The LACOE Board supported the MUSD deci-
sion to deny the TCS petition at the Tuesday, January 14 meeting.  

New state laws regarding charter schools begin July 1, 2020. TCS is attempting to begin the new 
school before tighter restrictions apply.  

Are You Thinking You May Transfer To a Different School Site? 
Voluntary Transfers - The deadline for voluntary transfers is Wednesday, April 15. Those wishing 
to volunteer to transfer from one site to another must submit an application to the Human Resources 
Department. Assignments—Whenever possible, reassignments from one position to another at the 
same site are announced no later than Friday, May 15. 

Involuntary Transfers - The District retains the responsibil-
ity to determine program needs and to establish the nec-
essary staffing to implement the educational program. Pri-
mary consideration for involuntary transfers includes: cre-
dentialing requirements, experience in teaching specific 
subject areas, and teacher in-District seniority. Those Bar-
gaining Unit members that are involuntarily transferred be-
cause the current position is eliminated by the District 
have priority status over those who seek voluntary trans-
fers.  

Contract information regarding transfers is available in Ar-
ticle XIII. Transfer and Reassignment Policy page 31-33. 

The Health and Welfare Committee 
meets monthly with the purpose of 
improving health benefits for active and 
retired employees. 

The MTA members attended the 
January 15 meeting: Gloria 
Cunningham (WIE), Frank van der Baan 
(retiree), and Kim Arvisu (PHE). 
President Doug Patzkowski and 
Executive Director Kathy Schlotz also 
attend the meetings. 

Cal STRS Presents 
My Retirement Decisions 

 

Workshop for those 3-5 years from retirement 

Date: Thursday, January 30 

Time: 3:30-5 p.m. 

Location : Board Room at District Office 

123 S. Montebello Blvd. 

No RSVP is necessary 


